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 SA Central Branch  

Welcome to 2013! I hope that everyone has had a great xmas and new year- 

hopefully most of you got to relax and enjoy their horses. I was lucky enough to 

make it down to the lovely Goolwa beach for a very enjoyable beach ride with 

some ASHôs that had never been before.  

There has been one training day held since the last newsletter, these days are 

still only drawing a few of you out. Again I urge people to come and try these 

days, even if you just want one session or wish to stay the whole days its up too you. These are great op-

portunities to socialize and to work on skills not just with the young horses but get some of the educated 

ones out and about and work on some higher level stuff. Even though we have coaches there any input, 

skills and suggestions are highly valued by our newer members.  

Myself and the committee hear time and time again from members that they donôt know what to do at a 

show/campdraft/dressage etc and they donôt want to waste the judges time by ólearning in the ringô. There are few ways around this 1. 

Attend a training day and the coaches will go through what is required, maybe give you common workouts and tips and pointers (thatôs 

what we hold these days for!)2. Pick a competition that is likely to have less horses in the ring (local ones best not a branch show for 

eg) and give it a go. 3. Attend a show, watch the other competitors, see how they do things and ask them questions when out of the 

ring. 4. Practice at home, the only way you can learn and get better is to try it, all of our members are a wealth of information and most 

are willing to offer advice. 5. Attend clinics ï these usually cover all areas of skills and types of competitions. We as members all have 

the responsibility to promote the ASH as well as encourage and support other members.  

The 3 breed shows that have been held locally have had very low entries including the 

ASH ring. There have been a few newer members giving it a go and I give them a big 

welcome and I hope that they have enjoyed themselves. Due to lack of support for breed 

shows the current committee will not be working to secure any more shows for this    

season. Left for this season are Murray bridge all breeds show 10th Feb, Futurity &    

Maturity 24th Feb and the Summer Royal 1st -3rd March. I would like to take this          

opportunity  to thank all of the people who have donated their time to steward, or judge at 

these shows, without you these events would not be able to be held. I would also like to 

thank all of the sponsors for ASH competitions including the up and coming Royal show 

and to the people behind the scenes working to obtain these sponsors.   

The SACB Committee are also working on holding another 2 branch challenges for  

members this season to satisfy high point requirements.  It would be great if we could get 

volunteers to help at these days.  Dates and venues for the challenges are still being 

finalized. 

Lastly I would like to congratulate our SA team that made their way over to Equitana ï 

well done guys Iôm sure you enjoyed yourselves as much as everyone did watching it. 

What a great way to promote the Australian Stock Horse!  

For all of you procrastinators out there (including myself) 2013 is your year to give it a go! 

Melissa Morris   

ASHS SA Central Branch President 
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Best friends forever!   

This photo of our youngest branch member, 

Chloe Neale and her best mate was just too cute, 

we had to use it... 

http://ashsacentral.com.au/
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Horse Breeding Seminar  -  Mt Barker Town Hall     Thursday 7th Feb 7.15 for 7.30pm  

 

With Dr Jose A. Len MVZ MS DACT, Lecturer in Theriogenology ñFrom Breeding to Foalingò 

& Dr Darien Feary, Senior Lecturer in Equine Medicine ñNewborn Foal Care ï Recognising signs of illnessò 

Topics to be covered include: AI, purchase & storage of frozen semen, semen collection & transport. Foal care. 

Ticket Pricing: $15 / $9.90 Horse SA members or Flat Rate $20 at the door on the night 

**If your club is a member of Horse SA, and you are a financial member of that club, purchase tickets at Horse SA member price! 

Members are welcome to attend SACB Meetings  

All ASHS members are welcome to attend our regular Committee meetings.  We like to hear your comments and ideas and if you have 

particular items that you would like input on or like to see some change, please feel free to attend and present them. 

We invite you to arrive earlier and share a nice pub counter meal with us, as we often do prior to the meeting commencing.  

The next SACB Committee Meeting date is to be advised, however, all SA Central Branch meetings are held at 7.00pm Greys 

Inn, 63 Gawler Street, Mt Barker.   We look forward to your company. 

 

 

SA Central Branch News  

A reminder to ASHLA Ladies riding at Adelaide Summer Royal  

All ladies who will be riding in the ASHLA class at Adelaide Summer Royal on March 3rd, please remember to carry your current 2013 

ASHLA membership card with you into the ring, as you will be asked to provide proof of current membership.   

This is a standard requirement for ASHLA classes and you will not be allowed to compete if you forget your card!   

NO 2013 MEMBERSHIP CARD ð NO ENTRY !! 

Thank you to these Sponsors of the ASH Classes at the 2013 Adelaide Royal Show  

Without the support of our sponsors, we would not have such a great offer of prizes and prize money for our members.   

We encourage all members to please support these sponsors in future, to cement our association and friendship. 

 

If you are successful to win a prize, please take a moment to write a line of thanks or personally say thank you, it means a great deal to 

our sponsors and they are most likely to continue to support us in return. 

 

ASHS Head Office, Herbal Horse, Ranges Country Clothing Fodder & Saddlery, R B Sellars, LG Matten Saddlery, Heysen ASH, 

Mootyanggunya ASH, Penfold Office Choice, Memphis Park ASH, Investors Club, ASHLA National, Sunny River ASH, Myarra ASH, 

Adelaide Polocrosse Club, Omega Feeds, Statewide Shearing Service Pty Ltd, Oakbank Polocrosse Club, Morris & Son Master 

Plumbers, Horse Deals Magazine, SE of SA Branch, SA Central Branch, Tregalana Aust Stock Horses, SA State Management 

Council.     

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/directory/jose.lenyin
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/directory/darien.feary
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40th Anniversary Show Snippets  

As we look back over the previous forty years, we recognise 

the milestone 40th year of our branch and celebrate the past, 

present and future of our branch amongst our members.   

We thought it appropriate to pop in a photo taken at our 40th 

Anniversary Branch Show of two of the longest serving 

members of our SA Central Branch.   

At Left: ASHS Life Member Bob Hentschke (former 

branch president and ASHS Director) and wife Val (who 

was the branch secretary for many years).   

So interested are they in the branch activities and its future 

that they came along to see members in action on the day 

and catch up with many of the members that were riding 

and have a chat. It was lovely to see you both and we are grateful for the many years of work that you put into the branch!  

We also acknowledge the efforts of one Sue Streich, who had command of the microphone all day during our branch show!  Thanks 

Sue.. We appreciate you volunteering and albeit that you were hidden most of the day in the commentators box, we were very appre-

ciative to hear your voice over the loudspeaker!  Which kept us all in check and on time for our classes!   

VALE  -  Horace Haskett  (27/01/1928 ñ 19/01/2013)  

It is with great sadness that we advise all SACB Members of the passing of Horace Haskett.    

Horace was a very active member of our branch over many years as a Committee Member and also ASHS 

Inspector and he promoted the Australian Stock Horse at every opportunity.  With his wife, Mavis, they bred 

Australian Stock Horses with the Hôemar stud prefix.   

Horace encouraged others to join the ASHS and to try all types of activities with their horses and was proud 

to be a part of ñthe breed for every needò. In particular, Horaceôs involvement with the Arkaba Training 

Days at Mt Barker, where many members had their first taste of working their horse with cattle, with many 

members going on to try their hand at campdrafting. 

The President, Committee and all ASHS Members 

offer their sincere condolences to the Haskett Family 

at this sad time.   

Horaceôs funeral was conducted on 30th January 2013 at Willunga Hill, SA.    

 

 

 

SA Central Branch News  

  Saddlery Swap Meet date for 2013   

Following on from the feedback from our last Saddlery Swap Meet, we have booked the date already for the next one to be held at the  

Oakbank Area School on Saturday 9th November, 2013. 

So put the date into your calendars and spread the word!  We look forward to a bigger and better event every year!   

Any enquiries on the Saddlery Swap Meet are to be directed to Branch Secretary Jenny Scheepers. Thank you. 

At Left: Strathalbyn 1995 Emma South Waymere Matika, Rachel Fenn Albe-

marle Fidget, Horace Haskett HõEmar Craftsman & Melanie Cullen, Strathrose 

Chardonnay 
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Branch Crossword  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Across 
2. A newborn horse of any sex 
4. The mother of a foal 

7. Technically means a male horse under the age of four but is often  

     used for any young horse 
8. When a sire from one breed is bred with a dam from another breed 
10. A healthy horse that has no breathing or lameness problems. 
12. A one year old horse. 

13. The long straps attached to the bit used by the rider to control  

      the horse. 
15. A female horse. 
17. A simple piece of headgear for leading and tying up. 

18. The part of the bridle that goes in the horse's mouth to give   

      the rider more control 
19. The father of a foal. 

21. A female horse used for breeding  

 
Down 

1.  The unit used to measure horses, from the ground to the withers. 

2.   Rubbery V-shaped structure in the centre of the sole, under the hoof. 

3.   How a horse moves 

5.  The combination of straps that fit around a horse's head and are used to control it for riding 

6.   A horse that is untrained or inexperienced. 

9.   Any forward movement of the horse such as walking or galloping. 

11. The shape of a horse, or the way it is put together. 

14. Bred from horses of the same breed   (full blood). 

16. A specialist in equine hoof care. 

20. All the items of saddlery used for riding. 

 

Do you have a story or photos you would like to share with SA Central Branch?  

Send me an email brooklynsblackangus@hotmail.com 

SA  
Just for funé  
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Polocrosse News  

Oakbank Polocrosse Club Tournament ð 12 &13 January, 2013  

The OPC organised the first SA polocrosse tournament at Naracoorte on 12-13 January.  

With temperatures dropping right down to a perfect mid-20s, the week-end turned out to be a great success. More than twenty teams 

attended the tournament, including five A-grade teams from Victoria (some travelling as far as from Rosedale!).  

With nearly all OPC members competing, it was certainly a busy week-end for all, making sure that everything from umpiring to can-
teen duties ran smoothly. The OPC club had a successful week-end out on the field, with both the C-grade and B-grade teams win-

ning their divisions and a number of players taking out individual prizes (e.g. best number 1, 2 or 3 player, Best Horse or best ASH) 

The ASHS SA Central branch kindly sponsored best ASH in each division, with the following horses being selected by the umpires: 

Division 1/A-grade: Horton Fancy Dee (Michael Richards, Ballan) 

Division 2/B-grade: Penta Topaz (Anja Hentschke, OPC) 

Division 3/C-grade J Star Comet (Craig Begg, Casterton) 

Division 4/D-grade: Attunga Eclipse (Tony Getson, OPC) 

 

A big thank you to SACB for this sponsorship, both from the OPC club and the prize winners. 

Annika Danielsson 

Oakbank Polocrosse Club        

Highest Placed ASH Winners!   

Lñ R Tony Getson, Craig Begg and Anja Hentschke. 

Both Tony and Anja are SA Central Branch members, so  

it is nice the see them reap the rewards from the branch 

sponsorship toward polocrosse. 

 

To be eligible for the ASH Polocrosse tournament 

awards, you must be a current ASHS member for 2013 

and ride a registered ASH.  Proof of membership and 

registration will be required at each tournament and 

checked with ASHS records. 

 

ADELAIDE POLOCROSSE CLUB TOURNAMENT  

Feb 9th & 10th 

Lobethal Sport and Recreation Grounds 

Enquiries to Club Secretary: Jo Tremellen  08 8389 7660 

SA Central Branch is proud to sponsor the highest 

placed Australian Stock Horse in each grade at this   

tournament. 


